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Important Dates               

JULY 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS  

Mon 28 - F r i  3  Ju l y          

S t a f f  PD Week    

Thurs  1 & Fr i  2  Ju ly      

Sch oo l  O f f ice  OPEN      

8 .30am -3 .30pm              

Monday  19 Ju l y          

ÅTe rm 3  Co mme nce s  

ÅOpening Chapel 9.00am 

in  the  Sc ho o l  Ha l l  

Wene sday  21  ð F r i day  23  

ÅYear Two/Three Camp 

Fr iday  23 Ju ly          

ÅAsse mb ly  9 . 00am  

Monday  26  Ju l y          

ÅChapel led by 5/6 Class                                         

ÅP&F Meeting 

Fr iday  30  Ju ly          

ÅAsse mb ly  le d  by  2 /3  C lass                                           
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Sing a song of celebration  
Let the heavens be glad and the earth rejoice. Let 

the sea and everything in it shout his praise! Let the 

fields and their crops burst with joy! Let the trees of 

the forest rustle with praise before the Lord.                                                        

Psalm 96 11-13 

Devotion – Submit ted by Sonya Mosey                               

Two/Three Class        

Eddy 10th July   

Year Four                

Bridget 8th July      

Five/Six Class           

Shayla 13th July  

Staff                               

Mrs Falkenberg    15 July                             

 

 

When I think about it, t here is a spirit of celebration in 

all of life ð we just need to pause and take it in;  a 

cheery and colourful bouquet of flowers, a day at the 

beach, a campout with marshmallows by the fire, time 

spent gazing at a beautiful sunset.  

 

 

 

 

When we focus on ourselves and our problems, we shortchange our ability to 

celebrat e. As we lift our problems and burdens into Godõs capable hands, we are 

able to experience the blessings and joy of our lives.  

Each delicate, beautiful flower blooms in joy.  Every majestic mountain rock praises 

our creator. Godõs entire creation sings a symphony of his praises and gives him 

glory. We too can celebrate life by smiling at passersby, enjoying a relaxing dinner 

with loved ones, sending a card, or sharing of words  of encouragement.  

Join the cele bration of life today. Open your eyes to nautureõs beauty and allow 

the lord to restore your sole.  

Godõs love and joy will refresh your mind and fill your day with rejoicing! 

Taken from The One Year Mini ð Daily Inspiration from God õs Word by Jennifer King  

Students enjoy a cup of warm soup on a cold winters day provided by the                                            

St John’s Lutheran School Parents & Friends 
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From the Principal ~ Mr Michael Bowmer 
SCHOOL REPORTS                                                                                                                             

Semester 1 Progress Reports were sent home with your child last Friday. If your child was absent their 

report folders have been posted to your home address.  If you wish to discuss any aspect of your child’s 

report, please phone the front office to make an appointment to meet with your child’s teacher early in  

Term 3.  

SCHOOL BEAUTIFICATION                                                                                                                     

During the holidays work will begin on beautifying the north face of our school.  Please be aware that there 

may be disruption to our carpark and pick up zones. We will be replacing the old bitumen with pavers, 

adding garden beds, cleaning up the bin area and adding concrete footpaths to our Kiss and Drop 

Zone.  When these are complete, the school will be enough native groundcovers and shrubs for each child 

to plant and care for.  

FAREWELL                                                                                                                                                    

As Term 2 draws to a close, we say farewell to Mr Richard Crouch as a much-appreciated staff member 

here at St John’s. Richard commenced his employment at the school as bus driver/maintenance person 

around 3 years ago.                                                                                                                                

Around 12 months ago, we as school, along with the families of students who use the bus service, were 

saddened to learn that due to health reasons Richard was no longer able to drive the school bus. 

Thankfully, over the last 6 months, Richard was able to stay on at the school in a small capacity as our 

maintenance/grounds man.                                                                                                                                    
Unfortunately the school no longer has the need for a regular maintenance/groundsperson and therefore 

this position no longer exists.                                                                                                                                              
During his time here at St John's, Richard has been a very loyal employee and has served the school, 

along with the many families and students who have used the Kapunda/Marrabel bus service over the 

years. Once again, we thank Richard for his service to the school and wish him well for the future. 

UNIFORMS                                                                                                                                                    

As a school that prides itself on its uniform it is with expectation that all students wear the correct uniform all 

of the time. If, for some unforeseen reason, your child is unable to be sent to school in their correct uniform 

for that day please inform your childs class teacher via a diary note or seesaw message with a short 

explanation.  

EUDUNDA BAKERY                                                                                                                                       

A reminder from Eudunda Bakery Staff that cash is the only acceptable form of payment for student lunch 

orders and this must accompany the order on the day. Please do not write ‘I owe you’s’ on the bag or 

request that bakery staff phone you for your card details.  

HOLIDAYS                                                                                                                                                     

We thank Mrs Bowmer for taking our F/1 class throughout week 9 whilst Mrs Denholm was on long service 

leave.  This week our staff will be undertaking Professional Development as follows:  

Monday – Strategic Planning (am) and PYP Evaluation planning (pm)  
Tuesday and Wednesday – St John’s Ambulance Mental Health First Aid Training 

Thursday and Friday – Christian Studies (at Vineyard Lutheran School, Clare)  
 
We pray that all our students and their families have a relaxing break, and return at the commencement of 

Term 3 refreshed and ready for the second half of our year  

 
 
Michael Bowmer - Principal 
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SRC Casual Day ~ Photos 

 

 

ANIMAL ANTICS 

It was animals, animals everywhere at last Friday’s Casual Day! We had cats loose in the front office and a 

couple of ‘Sly Foxes’ bringing down the message tray! It was great to have so many students embrace the 

animal themed day – thanks to the SRC who do a great job of organising these fun ‘themed’ days for the 

students to enjoy! A total of $76 was raised which will go towards outdoor seating for the children  



 
 

 

Foundation/Year One Marlee Kotz 

Year Two/Year Three Rachel Schutz 

Year Four Caitlin Schutz 

Year Five/Year Six Demi Mosey 

 Class Awards ~ Week 8   

  

 

 

 Church Times ~  

 

Prayer and Care ~  

 

 

 Sunday 4 July 2021  

Point Pass 8.30am HC Pastor Ken Pfitzner 

Neales Flat 8.30am LR  

Robertstown 10.00am LR  

Eudunda 10.30am HC Pastor Joshua Muller 

 

 Sunday 11 July 2021  

Peep Hill 8.30am HC Pastor Les Pfeiffer 

Point Pass 8.30am LR  

Eudunda 9.00am LR  

Robertstown   10.30am HC Pastor Les Pfeiffer 

 

We pray for all families and staff for a restful and 

refreshing holiday period . Be with those  who are  

travelling and the uncertanites with Covid  cases 

across Australia.  

We pray fo r all staff involved in training and 

collaboration during PD week.  

We Praise God for our hardworking staff & the 

many parent volunteers of our school . 

We pray for good health during the winter 

months  and that Covid restrictions are eased so 

everyone can return to school safely.   Be with 

those who do have to isolate and undergo 

Covid testing procedures.  
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